Minutes of the Daviess County Commission October 2, 2024

The Honorable Daviess County Commission met on this 2nd day of October 2024 at 8:00 a.m. Jim Ruse, Presiding Commissioner called the meeting to order. David Cox, 1st District, and Wayne Uthe, 2nd District are present.

The Commission approved last week's minutes, and invoices for payment.

James Lewis, Road and Bridge Supervisor updated the Commission on the projects they have worked on since last Wednesday. The crew has been marking and delivering tubes.

OLD BUSINESS:

Plaster repairs are still ongoing in other areas around the Courthouse. The Commission approved Green Space Roofing for the sidewalk bid, Wayne Uthe made the motion, and David Cox seconded the motion. 3 – Aye, 0 – No. Motion passed. Green Space Roofing said they can start on the sidewalks on October 16th.

The Commission is still reviewing an ordinance for Courthouse Security and Procedures.

BRIDGES:

The Commission reviewed BRO 42 Progressive Invoice #5. David Cox made a motion to approve the invoice. Jim Ruse seconded the motion. 2 – Aye, 0 – No. Motion passed. Wayne stepped out to look at a project in the old Sheriff's office.

The Commission reviewed BRO 002 Progressive Invoice #2. Wayne Uthe made a motion to approve the invoice. Wayne Uthe seconded the motion. 3 – Aye, 0 – No. Motion passed.

NEW BUSINESS:

The Commission reviewed the BCBS renewal rates for the 2024-2025 year. David Cox made a motion to accept the Mike Keith Insurance and BCBS renewal rates. Wayne Uthe seconded the motion. 3 – Aye, 0 – No. Motion passed.

Aaron Piburn, Assessor, met with the Commission to discuss a cemetery that was deeded to a private individual. The deed needs to be redone to specify the cemetery name.

Larry Adams, Sheriff, met with the Commission to update on the timeline for the Sheriff's office move to the new Sheriff's Headquarters. The Sheriff has accepted a bid for the construction. Construction is planned to start in November. The Sheriff's fund will start paying for the electricity going forward. The County will continue to pay for the security light at the facility.

Thomas Luka, an Altamont resident, spoke with the Commission concerning zoning and ordinances in the city limits of Altamont. The Commission informed him the County does not have comprehensive zoning or ordinances, but each city and the lake have their own rules and regulations.

Tammy Huffman, Public Administrator, met with the Commission to give notice of her resignation. She notified the Commission it will be sometime between now and the end of the year depending on when she is able to close her accounts.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:0	00 p.m.		
Approved:			
Presiding Commissioner	1 st District Commissioner	2 nd District Commissioner	
Attest:			
County Clerk	Date		766
		10,000	